BENJAMIN L. CARDIN MARYLAND

www.cardin.senate.gov

509 HART BUILDING

WASHINGTON, DC 20510-2004
(202) 224-4524

TOWER 1, SUITE 1710 100 S. CHARLES STREET BALTIMORE, MD 21201 (410) 962-4436

United States Senate

COMMITTEES:
ENVIRONMENT AND PUBLIC WORKS
FINANCE

FINANCE
FOREIGN RELATIONS
SMALL BUSINESS

COMMISSION ON SECURITY AND COOPERATION IN EUROPE

December 17, 2019

The Honorable Gregory Slater Administrator, State Highway Administration Maryland Department of Transportation 707 North Calvert Street Baltimore, MD 21202

Dear Administrator Slater,

Thank you for meeting with us recently in the Capitol along with Secretary Rahn. We appreciate you taking the time with the delegation to discuss a wide range of projects and issues that are important to the State and to our constituents, and we look forward to continuing to work with you.

As we look ahead to the coming year and you prepare for your new role as Secretary of the Maryland Department of Transportation, we write to reiterate some of the concerns raised in our meeting and to request follow-up information.

First, the public deserves more information and greater transparency in the process of planning, constructing, and implementing any projects for widening I-270, widening the Beltway, and replacing the American Legion Bridge, all of which are of great significance to our region with long-lasting effects. The public should have more details on how and when specific properties will be affected, where tolling may impact on-ramps and exit ramps, how parkland may be impacted, and the details of the environmental impact assessments. We understand that the Maryland-National Capital Park and Planning Commission has requested detailed information in this regard, and your response to its request would be a helpful step in improving the transparency of this effort.

Second, in our meeting with you and Secretary Rahn, we were clear about the need to plan for public transit in conjunction with any expansion of our highways for vehicle traffic. A comprehensive look at our dynamic, diverse, and growing region makes clear that our transportation infrastructure needs cannot be met with a narrow, vehicles-only approach, but require a comprehensive, multi-modal strategy. Integrating public transit improvements into any projects on I-270, the Beltway, and the American Legion Bridge is of critical importance to providing greater mobility, improving the quality of daily life of our constituents, and reducing greenhouse gas emissions. While Secretary Rahn noted the idea that managed toll lanes make new bus service a long-term possibility, such service will not become a success or a reality without an active approach to prioritizing it and planning for it. We are eager to hear in greater detail how multi-modal plans will be integrated in these projects, including the guidelines you

would establish for incorporating transit into any public-private partnership to construct and manage new toll lanes.

As with the planning for transportation improvements in the Washington Metropolitan Area, we think a comprehensive approach is needed to address congestion and transportation issues in the Baltimore region. Baltimore has long suffered from severe traffic bottlenecks that undermine its economic competitiveness, and we hope to hear your thoughts on a comprehensive, long-term, and multi-modal strategy to address this challenge.

Finally, we would like assurances that every effort will be made to finish the work on the Bay Bridge safely and as soon as possible, so that the people who travel and commute to and from the Eastern Shore of Maryland will not be affected for a prolonged period of time.

Again, thank you for meeting with us. We look forward to your candid response and to our continued partnership on important transportation issues in Maryland.

Sincerely,

Benjamin L. Cardin United States Senator

Steny He Hoyer Member of Congless

John P. Sarbanes Member of Congress

Anthony G. Brown Member of Congress

David Trone Member of Congress Chris Van Hollen United States Senator

Alfitch Kype

C.A. Dutch Ruppersberger Member of Congress

Andy Harris, M.D.

Member of Congress

Jamie Raskin

Member of Congress